MINUTES FOR A MEETING  OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD

HELD TUESDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2014 AT 7:30 P.M.
 AT THE CITY HALL AUDITORIUM, 110 RIVER STREET


The October 21, 2014 meeting of the Milford Planning and Zoning Board was called to order at 7:34 by Chairman Benjamin Gettinger.
A.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
B.
ROLL CALL
Members Present:  Anthony Sutton, Michael Dolan, John Grant, Jeanne Cervin, (Vice Chair); Edward Mead, Carl S. Moore, Tom Nichol, Tom Panzella, Jim Quish, Benjamin Gettinger, Chair.

Staff:  David B. Sulkis, City Planner; Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
C.  1.
8-24 APPROVAL – Sale of 2 Bittersweet Avenue by the City of Milford, having been acquired through foreclosure.
Mr. Sulkis:  Told the Board the reason Connecticut General Statutes 8-24 come before them for approval and  why they are being asked to approve tonight’s CGS 8-24 request by the City. 

Motion:  To approve by Ms. Cervin

Second:  By Mr. Nichol.

Discussion:  None

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

Motion:  Passed.
D.
PUBLIC HEARING CLOSE BY 11/25/2014; Expires on 1/29/2014

    2.
364 ORANGE AVENUE (ZONE RA and R-30) Petition of Thomas B. Lynch, Esq., to establish a four-lot resubdivision on Map 88, Block 800, Parcel 10, of which 364 Orange Avenue, LLC is the owner.


 (POSTPONED TO 11/5/2014 MEETING)
Chairman Gettinger announced the hearing has been postponed to the 11/5/2014 meeting.
E.
NEW BUSINESS

 3.
105 HILLSIDE AVENUE (ZONE R-5)  Petition of Stephen Bellis, Esq. for Coastal Area Management Site Plan Review approval to construct a single family residence on Map 49, Block 724, Parcel 14, of which Esquire Development LLC. is the owner.

Attorney Stephen Bellis, representing the applicant, Esquire Development LLC, presented the application.  The house on the property was storm damaged and demolished.  A new single family residence is being proposed which will be raised and built according to FEMA regulations and requirements in the R-5 zone.  The comments and requests by the DEEP and the City Engineer have been complied with.

Mr. Sulkis:  Previous issues have been addressed.

Motion:  To approve by Ms. Cervin

Second:  By Mr. Mead.

Discussion:  None

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

Motion:  Passed.
F.

LIAISON REPORTS - None
G.

REGULATION SUBCOMMITTEE – Discussion of proposed regulation changes. 
Mr. Grant:  Referred to the recommended regulation changes he distributed at the last meeting to the Board members for their review.  The Building Code has added one foot to the Base Flood Elevation.  The existing zoning regulations state to build to the Base Flood Elevation, which would be incorrect and would not be able to pass through the Building Department for its height requirements.
Discussion:  Ms. Cervin thought the changes made a lot of sense.

Motion:  By Mr. Quish to submit the proposed changes to the referring agencies.

Second:  Chairman Gettinger.

Discussion:  None.

Vote:  All members voted in favor.

Motion:  Passed.

H.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – (10/7/2014)
Motion:  To approve by Ms. Cervin

Second:  By Mr. Nichol.

Discussion:  None

Vote:  Nine members voted in favor.  Mr. Mead abstained.

Motion:  Passed.

I.
CHAIR’S REPORT

Chairman Gettinger:  Acknowledged the attendance of two Quinnipiac Law School students who took a long drive for a very short meeting.

J.
STAFF REPORT – None.
Motion:  
To adjourn

Second: 
 Mr. Dolan

Discussion:  None
Vote:  All members voted in favor of adjournment.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 5, 2014.
Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
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